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September 30, 2000

Chairman of the Committee on Government
Representatives on Civil Society Participation’ .

c/o Tripartite Committee (Ref. Civil Society)

United Nations Economic Commission for Latin

' America and the Caribbean (ECLAC)

1825 K Street NW, Suite 1120

Washington, DC 20006

Dear Mr. Chairman:

As International President of the Association of Flight Attendants (AFA), AFL-CIO, I am submitting
these remarks on behalf of our 49,000 flight attendant members at 27 US airlines. We believe that
aviation traffic rights and related services should be excluded from the Free Trade Area of the
Americas (FTAA) negotiations process. The derogation contained in the World Trade
Organization’s (WTO) General Agreement on Trade in Services (GATS) should be maintained in
any Western Hemisphere agreement.

The provision of aviation services cannot be separated from the foreign policy, national security and
economic interests of individual nations. These appropriate concerns are protected by the system
created by the Chicago Convention, as are all the technical issues unique to aviation safety.

The 1944 Chicago Convention provides the basis upon which nation states negotiate on a bilateral
basis of mutual respect for sovereignty and national interests. Since then the International Civil

Aviation Organization (ICAO), which was established by the Convention, has developed 18

technical Annexes to the Convention which cover issues ranging from aeronautical communications,
meteorology, airworthiness and operations to the transport of dangerous goods, unlawful interference
against crewmembers, search and rescue and aircraft accident investigation. These Annexes contain
the Standards and Recommended Practices (SARPs) which are applied universally and have
produced a degree of technical uniformity which has enabled international civil aviation to develop
in a safe, orderly and efficient manner.

In 1998, ICAO established a Safety Enforcement Program in response to a series of developments
which began earlier in the 1990s. In the US, the Congress had instructed the Federal Aviation
*Administration (FAA) to determine how well foreign countries were following the ICAO standards
in the wake of a string of accidents on US soil involving foreign carriers. The most serious of these
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